Union Township Board of Supervisors
Marwood Lane Adoption Hearing
September, 25 2017
7:00pm

The Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairperson Deborah Sargent at 7:00pm. The meeting
was held at the Union Township Municipal Building, 3904 Finleyville-Elrama Road, Finleyville, PA.

Board Members in Attendance by roll call were Larry Spahr, Deborah Sargent, Heather Daerr, Charles
Trax , and Paul Chasko.

Also in attendance, Mr. Gary Sweat-Solicitor, Robert Balogh-Township Manager, Nicole Dooley-
Secretary, Colleen McDonald-Interim Secretary, Bryan Lowe-Harshman Group.

Under the recommendation of Solicitor, Gary Sweat a formal hearing and formal consideration of the
adoption of Marwood Lane as a township road on was held on September 25, 2017, The date of the
hearing was published in the Observer Reporter in the legal section on two separate occasions. The notice
and proof of publication will be marked for the record as township exhibit A by Mr. Gary Sweat-
Solicitor. Residents of Union Township adjoining Marwood Lane were given notice of public hearing
regarding the possibility of Union Township adopting Marwood Lane as a township road. The list of
residents was based on recent assessment information on file. The letter of public hearing and assessment
information to the residents of Marwood Lane was identified for the record by Mr. Gary Sweat-Solicitor
as township exhibit B, Union Township Board of Supervisors directed engineers from Harshman Group
to do an investigation of Marwood Lane. Bryan Lowe with Harshman Group authored a letter June 22,
2017 based upon his findings and recommendations in that letter, Mr. Gary Sweat stated the letter will be
identified for the record as township exhibit C. Lastly a copy of the proposed ordinance on file within
the township building, survey and legal description of metes and bounds will be identified for the record
as township exhibit D. Mr. Bryan Lowe from Harshman Group reported on of his investigation for the
record and residents of the township. The floor was open to public comment. No public comment was
made. Exhibits A through ID were noted by Mr. Gary Sweat-Solicitor to be filed as part of public record.
Mr, Sweat, Township solicitor calied the hearing to a close.

Motion to adjourn the public hearing for the adoption of Marwood Lane.
Motion by Charles Trax, Second by Deborah Sargent
Roll call vote: Spahr-YES, Trax-Yes, Chasko-Yes, Sargent-Yes, Daerr-Yes.
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